
Your Community Impact Statement has been successfully submitted to City Council and
Committees. 

If you have questions and/or concerns, please contact the Department of Neighborhood
Empowerment at NCSupport@lacity.org. 

This is an automated response, please do not reply to this email. 

Contact Information 
Neighborhood Council: Studio City Neighborhood Council 
Name: Jeff Hartwick 
Phone Number: 
Email: jhartwick@studiocitync.org 
The Board approved this CIS by a vote of: Yea(9) Nay(0) Abstain(0) Ineligible(0) Recusal(0) 
Date of NC Board Action: 09/21/2022 
Type of NC Board Action: For 

Impact Information
Date: 10/14/2022 
Update to a Previous Input: No 
Directed To: City Council and Committees 
Council File Number: 22-0930 
Agenda Date: 
Item Number: 
Summary: The Board of the Studio City Neighborhood Council (SCNC) supports Council File
22-0930, Title: Compton Avenue / Nevin Avenue / Metro Right-of-Way / Official Police Garage
(OPG) / Vehicle Towing and Storage Services / Excess Storage Lot / Lease Agreement. Official
Police Garages (OPGs) provide vehicle towing and storage services for 19 Service Areas located
throughout the City of Los Angeles. OPGs provide space for the City, including the Los Angeles
Police Department (LAPD) and the Department of Transportation (LADOT), to impound vehicles to
await release, transport, salvage, or disposal. Recently, these facilities have faced challenges relating
to the storage of impounded vehicles, with several areas experiencing great service volume relative
to capacity. If there is insufficient storage space, abandoned vehicles, such as broken-down RVs,
will be left on our streets and pose a safety hazard. To help alleviate this problem with capacity, the
SCNC supports the acquisition of additional excess vehicle storage areas across the City. This
includes the Metro Right-of-Way property located at Compton Avenue and Nevin Avenue, which
has already been cleared by the Board of Police Commissioners. 
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      September 21, 2022 
 
    Addressed to:      Sent by Email: 
 
    Councilmember Nithya Raman    contactcd4@lacity.org 
    Councilmember Paul Krekorian    councilmember.krekorian@lacity.org  
    Andrea Conant      andrea.conant@lacity.org 
    Karo Torossian      karo.torossian@lacity.org 
    Geoff Thompson      geoff.thompson@lacity.org  
    Aaron Ordower      aaron.ordower@lacity.org 
    Emma Taylor      emma.taylor@lacity.org  
    Josh Nuni       josh.nuni@lacity.org    
    Lorraine Diaz      lorraine.diaz@lacity.org 
    Tiffany Zeytounian     tiffany.zeytounian@lacity.org  
    Jorge Plascencia      jorge.plascencia@lacity.org 
 
 
 
 

COMMUNITY IMPACT STATEMENT 
 
The Board of the Studio City Neighborhood Council (SCNC) supports Council File 22-0930, Title: 
Compton Avenue / Nevin Avenue / Metro Right-of-Way / Official Police Garage (OPG) / Vehicle 
Towing and Storage Services / Excess Storage Lot / Lease Agreement. Official Police Garages 
(OPGs) provide vehicle towing and storage services for 19 Service Areas located throughout the 
City of Los Angeles. OPGs provide space for the City, including the Los Angeles Police Department 
(LAPD) and the Department of Transportation (LADOT), to impound vehicles to await release, 
transport, salvage, or disposal. Recently, these facilities have faced challenges relating to the 
storage of impounded vehicles, with several areas experiencing great service volume relative to 
capacity. If there is insufficient storage space, abandoned vehicles, such as broken-down RVs, will 
be left on our streets and pose a safety hazard. To help alleviate this problem with capacity, the 
SCNC supports the acquisition of additional excess vehicle storage areas across the City. This 
includes the Metro Right-of-Way property located at Compton Avenue and Nevin Avenue, which 
has already been cleared by the Board of Police Commissioners. 
 
Sincerely, 
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Scott Mandell 
President, 
Studio City Neighborhood Council 


